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March 27, 2025 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  
 
Docket # 2024 NOV 
 
Sheryl Bilbrey 
Program Manager 
Environmental Science Division 
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety  
715 P Street, 20th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
 
RE: PacifiCorp’s Response to Notice of Violation – PC_CAC23_20250116_1055 
 
Dear Sheryl Bilbrey: 
 
PacifiCorp provides the following response to the finding(s) identified in the “Notice of Violation 
PC_CAC23_20250116_1055” (Notice of Violation or NOV) issued by the Office of Energy 
Infrastructure Safety (Energy Safety) on February 25, 2025. On January 16, 2025, Energy Safety 
conducted an inspection of PacifiCorp’s WMP initiatives in the vicinity of the city of McCloud.  
 
Energy Safety found the following violation:  
 
Violation 1. Energy Safety observed that in implementing 2024 WMP initiative 8.2.3.2 – 
Clearance (VM-03), PacifiCorp failed to achieve completeness of required clearance near pole ID 
132403, at coordinates 41.22475828, -122.14927276 in a High Fire Threat District (HFTD) Tier 
2 area. Energy Safety considers this violation to be in the “Minor” risk category. 
 
PacifiCorp Response: 
 
In response to the notice of violation, the company conducted a field inspection on February 28, 
2025, and found that trees were pruned on July 11, 2024. The tree was re-pruned to specifications 
on March 3, 2025 and no additional corrective action is planned. Please see below images of the 
tree before and after pruning.  
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1- Before Pruning Near Pole ID 132403, at Coordinates 41.22475828, -122.14927276 
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2 - After Pruning Near Pole ID 132403, at Coordinates 41.22475828, -122.14927276 

 
 

PacifiCorp appreciates the opportunity to provide this response to Energy Safety’s 
PC_CAC23_20250116_1055. Please refer any questions to Pooja Kishore, Regulatory Affairs 
Manager at 503-813-7314 or via email at pooja.kishore@pacificorp.com and 
californiadockets@pacificorp.com.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Allen Berreth   
Vice President of Transmission & Distribution Operations   
PacifiCorp   
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000   
Portland, OR 97232  
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